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Kia Ora Parents, Children and Whanau, 
 

New Student 

A very warm welcome to Acacia Krinkle (Coban's sister) who started in Room 1 
yesterday. It is wonderful to have you join our school. 
 

School Disco 

This is on this afternoon and being organised by the Year 7ôs. Junior (Year 1-4) is 
3:30-5:00 pm and the Senior (Year 5-8) is 5:30-7:00 pm. The theme is Cowboys 
and Indians-fun fun fun!  There will be door sales, so just bring along your $5 and 
be all dressed up. 
 

Senior Block Science Fair 

This afternoon/evening the Senior Block will be open during the disco for parents to view the 
Senior Class science projects which the children have been working on for the last few months. 
Pop in for a look. 
 

Home and SchoolðFundraiser this Sunday 

Good luck to the Home and School who are putting on an exciting afternoon of 
high tea and horsey discussion. They have enlisted the help of Horse of the Year  
Champion from 2018 Briar Burnett-Grant who won NZôs premier show jumping 
event this year aged just 17! It will be great to hear Briarôs story and hear what 
it takes to win such a prestigious event. Unfortunately I cannot make the afternoon 
but wish you all the very best, have a fun day and thank you to everyone who is 
supporting and helping this event. 
 

Yvonne Godfrey @ Otaki College August 29 

Many of you will be familiar with one of NZs leading parenting experts Yvonne Godfrey who is 
regularly on TV and radio as well as being an author of several books. Yvonne is completing a 
nationwide tour speaking at many colleges in both the North and South Island. She will be  
speaking at OTAKI COLLEGE on WEDNESDAY 29 AUGUST. Having listened to many of 
Yvonneôs talks and read her books I recommend this as a must for all parents. Yvonne pitches 
her talks at parents of teenagers however, the messages are relevant to children of all ages and 
take it from me your five year old is fifteen before you know it!  Gold coin entry and 90 minutes of 
your time is all that is required. 
 

Click the follow link to access Yvonneôs website, book a seat at the talk and to view some of the 
short (2 minute) youtube talks. Donôt miss out!!! 

 

 

http://strongerfamilies.co.nz/


Interesting Article 

The following article is an interesting read and discusses how eating meals together as a family 
is really important and unfortunately due to the busy lives of many people this is happening less 
often for many NZ families. Enjoy the read and ponderé..click below 

 
Groundbreaking survey of NZ kids reveals disappointment at lack of time with parents 

 

Whakatauki/Proverb 
 

 
 

Ski Camp Fundraiser 

Pine cones for sale $5 for a sack-great for your fire!! Pay at the office, we only have 18 bags left 
so donôt miss out! 
 
Chicken Pox 
Just a heads up that chicken pox are doing the rounds.   
 

NZEI Strike-15 August 

You may have heard on the news that the Teachers and Principalôs union (NZEI) have voted to 
strike on August 15 and the school will be closed, there will be no supervision. I am aware that 
this is likely to make the day difficult for some families who have to arrange child care or take 
time off work and apologise for this upheaval and inconvenience. 

In short the main issues surrounding the campaign with the Ministry of Education are: 

¶ Enrolments for teacher training have dropped by 40% between 2010 and 2016 at a time 
 when school rolls are growing. Consequently, there are nationwide recruitment issues for 
 many schools who are struggling with teacher shortages and with attracting quality  
 teachers to their schools.This is at crisis point! (However,we are very fortunate...the  
 exception!) 

 

¶ For a number of reasons, including salary levels and multiple work pressures, teachers 
 and Principals are leaving the profession. 

 

¶ In order to retain AND attract more teachers to the profession, a significant salary  
 adjustment is required. 

 

¶ The role of the Special Education Needs Coordinator (SENCo) within any school is vital. 
 NZEI is seeking a staffing allocation (by way of MOE-funded time) that demonstrates 
 strong support for and recognition of their roles.This has been ignored by the Ministry. 

 

¶ NZEI members seek a quality public education system in NZ which has been ignored for 
 too long. 

 
Nga Mihi nui 
 

Craig Vidulich 
Principal 

https://www.stuff.co.nz/life-style/105682721/groundbreaking-survey-of-nz-kids-reveals-disappointment-at-lack-of-time-with-parents


 

If anyone has any jars so we can make preserves for Paddy's please pop them into the 
School Office, this would be much appreciated. 



Health and Safety - Visitor information 
A reminder to please sign the visitors book that is in the School Office if you are in 
school to help in the classrooms, with sports teams, or taking children on trips etc.  
This is two second job and a requirement in line with our Health and Safety  
guidelines.  Thank you. 

5 August  Home and School fundraiser - an afternoon with Briar Burnett-Grant 
6 August  BoT meeting 6:30pm, please note date change 
15 August  CCC (Coffee and Chat with Craig) 
20 August  BoT meeting 7:00pm in the Board room 
20-23 August  Technology week 
22 August  Otaki College Orientation day 
24 August  Otago Problem Solving 
29 August  CCC (Coffee and Chat with Craig) 
   Yvonne GodfreyðParenting Expert Talk at Otaki College 7:30-9:00pm 
31 August  Daffodil Day 
11 September Otaki Schoolsô Rippa tournament at the Otaki Domain 
   Kapiti College Year 8 option day 
12 September PP for the above 
   Senior Winter Tournament for Y 7/8 at Paraparaumu (Mazengarb and Te  
   Atiawa) PLEASE NOTE DATE CHANGE 
13 September Music Concert 1:30pm and 6:00pm 
14 September PP for the above 
    

15 September PADDYôS MART 
19 September Talk Like A Pirate Day 
19-21 September Year 8 Ski camp 
28 September End of Term 3 
 
15 October  Start of Term 4 
30 Oct ober  Immunisationð2nd dose 
6 November  Otaki Schoolsô Touch tournament at Manakau School 
7 November  PP for the above 
   Immunisationð3rd dose 
8 November  Otaki Touch module at Otaki Domain 
12 November Hiwi the Kiwi 1:30 in the school hall 

20 December  End of Term 4  School closes at 12:30pm 
 



 
TE HORO SCHOOL AGRICULTURAL CLUB 

  

Competitorôs Name:_____________ Age:  ___  Room:  ___ Yr ___ 
 
Parent cellphone: _________________ 
  
Class at school: Y0  Y1  Y2  Y3  Y4  Y5  Y6  Y7  Y8       (please circle) 
  
Competition: 
 
 Lamb  Organised own  from school list (please circle) 
 
 Kid  Organised own  from school list 
 
 Name of animal (if known):  ______________ 
  
 Home Garden  Vegetable or Flower         (please circle)      
 
 Container garden Theme ____________ 
         For years 1-4 
 
Notes: 
If you wish to be placed on the school list for lambs, you need to be prepared to take the new born lamb 
as soon as it is offered, regardless of gender or birth date. 
Please inform the School Office when your animal has been born or you have received your lamb.   
For any information about Ag Night please contact the co-ordinator, Mike Neville, on 
mike.neville@th.school.nz or visit him in Room 8. 
You can visit the school website on www.th.school.nz and click onto the link and read all about Ag club. 
http://www.th.school.nz/102/pages/1-school-information 
  
 
Parents/Caregivers signature: _____________________  Name: _____________________ 
 
 
 

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY 
 
  
Entry received:   ________ Confirmed: _______  Withdrawn:  _______ 
  
Animal project given:  ___________________ Sighted:       _______ 
  
Garden project given:  ___________________ Sighted:       _______  

Donôt forget to register for Ag Night, registration forms are available from 
the School Office. 

mailto:mike.neville@th.school.nz
http://www.th.school.nz
http://www.th.school.nz/102/pages/1-school-information


 



 



 

Sponsors 

  iglaze glass & glazing services ltd  

          Simon Heazlewood  
        NZQA Accredited Master Glazier  

 

                   021 211 1770  
 For all your glass requirements  

 Flat Glass  

 Mirrors  

 Splashbacks 

 Showers 

 Aluminium maintenance  

 
 Any other glass requirements  pease ask 

      Harcourts  

Michelle Lynch  
Licensed Real Estate Consultant  
M 027 364 3585    P 04 902 9633  
michelle.lynch@harcourts.co.nz  
 

Team Group Reality Limited Licensed Agent REAA 2008  

Cnr S.H.1 & Te Moana Road, Waikanae  
PO Box 199, Waikanae 5036  
www.teamharcourts.co.nz  

&ÏÒ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÇÏ ÔÏ  
×××ȢÆÕÎÚÏÎÅȢÃÏȢÎÚ ÏÒ  
ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÕÓ ÏÎ  
πψππ υτσ ωφωφȢ  

mailto:michelle.lynch@harcourts.co.nz
http://www.funzone.co.nz


 

CHARIS O'CONNOR THEATRE ARTS 
We are a new dance school in  
Waikanae Beach offering classes in  
Ballet, Tap, Jazz, Acrobatics,  
Contemporary, Lyrical, Adult Classes 
and more... Ages from 2+. Come and 
try a new class for free! We are  
professionally trained teachers, and we 
love to see students grow through fun 
learning. ENROL NOW! Call us on 
0274585578, or email  
info@charisoconnortheatrearts.co.nz. 
Visit our website for more information 
on times and fees:  
www.charisoconnortheatrearts.co.nz. 

mailto:info@charisoconnortheatrearts.co.nz
http://www.charisoconnortheatrearts.co.nz/

